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It was another busy year at Mullumbimby High with the students excelling across the curriculum, on the 

sporting field and in the community. A huge thank you to all our staff who turn up every day to provide the 

students with world class educational opportunities, support and encouragement and help make 

Mullumbimby the best comprehensive high school on the North Coast. 

Our Year 12 students did themselves, their families and the community proud with the way they carried 

themselves and stepped up as true leaders and role models, with many of them being recognised at state 

level for their work and performances in the Creative and Performing Arts, English, Science, Maths and 

TAS. There was a lot of love in the room at the Year 12 formal. Congratulations to everyone on their HSC 

Results, that were outstanding across the curriculum, and on the behalf of all at the school I would like to 

wish them all the best on their journey ahead. (Pictured here: Year 12 enjoying their results on Wednesday) 

We welcomed a new cohort of Year 7 students to the school and enjoyed getting to know them and 

helping them become part of the Mullumbimby High School Community. They had the opportunity to go 

on the Year 7 camp, have several activity days together, participated in our RIOT sessions, go on 

excursions, participate in sporting carnivals and learn a whole new range of skills across the curriculum. 

Our students once again went off to Italy, the snow, sailing at South Passage and a range of different 

camps. Our Year 10 students had the chance to experience what it’s like to attend TAFE with our taster 

lessons. Year 11 went on our annual Queensland University tour, where they get to explore several 

university campuses and get a taste for Uni life. 

Our school grounds, resources and buildings have never been in better shape with the rebuild of the school 

finally completed in late Term 3. The staff and students have enjoyed working and learning in these 

amazing new spaces.       
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2025 will see us welcome two new staff members to the Senior Executive team in a relieving capacity. Bree 

Harvey-Bice will be acting as relieving Principal for Term 1, with the possibility of that being extended and 

Joshua Edwards will be relieving as Deputy Principal for the year. Both come with a wealth of experience 

and a passion for public education and are keen to contribute and be a part of Mullumbimby High School. 

We all look forward to 2025 and once again working together with the whole community to provide the 

best comprehensive education we can for the young people in our care.  

On behalf of all at the school, I would like to wish everyone a safe and happy holiday. 

 

Cameron Johnson, Principal (Relieving)  

 

 

 

MHS Students Excel in HSC with Outstanding Results 

Mullumbimby High School is thrilled to celebrate the remarkable achievements of its 2024 Higher School 

Certificate (HSC) students. This year, the school recorded an impressive 117 Band 5/6 results across all 

subjects showcasing the hard work, determination, and talent of our students and demonstrating the 

school’s commitment to fostering success across diverse disciplines 

An outstanding 30% of our students undertook one or more Extension subjects across a range of 

disciplines, including Mathematics, English, Science, and History. These rigorous courses push students to 

achieve their personal best, and our results reflect their dedication to academic excellence. 

“Our students have displayed incredible resilience and ambition in achieving these outstanding results,” 

said Mr Cameron Johnson, Principal Mullumbimby High School. “Their success across Extension subjects 

and a wide range of courses is a testament to their hard work and the dedicated support of our teaching 

staff.” 

MHS congratulates all students on their exceptional accomplishments. We are incredibly proud of the Class 

of 2024 and can’t wait to see all the amazing things they will achieve in the years ahead. 
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SUCCESSFUL FUNDING: Byron Shire Mayoral grant 

The P&C is delighted to share that they have been successful in receiving $300 from 
the Byron Shire Council Mayoral Fund to support the purchase of a secure tool shed for 
the Inclusive Education Unit Garden. The P&C will contribute the remaining funds 

required to activate the shed purchase in the New Year. 

 
UPDATE: Wellbeing Hub “Garihma” & Tutorial Space 

The P&C has received positive news related to the retention of the Wellbeing Hub "Garihma" and the 
Tutorial Space.  

The Department of Education has indicated to the school for it to continue scheduling the use of both 
spaces. Although there are no indications of a definitive timeframe, it appears that the spaces will continue 
to be kept and used as intended during 2025. 

THANK YOU to all that wrote Letters of Support, media releases and made some noise about how vitally 
important these resources are to our kids! 

 

UNIFORM SHOP: Volunteers required 

The P&C would like to express their enormous THANKS to Caterina Barry for leading the organisation of the 
School’s Uniform over the past years. Caterina has dedicated many volunteer hours to the shop - a 
valuable role which serves as an important revenue stream for the P&C. 

Can you assist? The Uniform Shop is seeking 3 volunteers for the school open days for the beginning of the 

new school year and would love helpers for each of the days: 

• 9am - 12pm Saturday 1 February  

• 9am - 12pm Monday 3 February  

• 9am - 12pm Wednesday 5 February  

School starts for students on Thursday 6 February. If you can assist on one or more of these days, please 
reach out to Amy on the details below. 

 

NEXT GRANT PROJECT 

We’re excited to see some new opportunities for funding of infrastructure become available and will be 
applying for grants in the New Year. If this is an area you have interest in and have some capacity to assist, 
please reach out. Please note that we have a team of people to work with … many hands make light work! 

Next P&C Meeting: Monday 24 February at 5:30pm in the School Library 

P&C Contact details: 

Email: mullumbimbyhighpandc@gmail.com 

Phone: Amy Colli (0429 804 890) 

 

P&C 

mailto:mullumbimbyhighpandc@gmail.com
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Thank you to the following individuals, businesses and organisations for supporting our 

end of year presentations: 

The family of Lesley McPaul AM,  

Amy Colli - P&C President,  

Sue Constable on behalf of CWA 

Wanita Nichols of Brunswick/Mullumbimby Lions Club 

The Australian Defence Force  

Ampol Caltex 

Byron Shire Council 

Rotary Club 

The Mullumbimby Bookshop 

Quota Club 

Dr Suresh Memorial Scholarship 

Premier Sporting Challenge 

Bunnings in Ballina 

Mullumbimby Woolworths 

& many more! 

all the parents and the staff who organised our events this year! 
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It has been a massive term 3 and 4 
for our faculty. We’ve dressed up, 
decorated doors, coordinated 

debates, cried as we farewelled our Yr 12 students, marked essays and 
stories till our eyes blurred and heads ached (and we’ll be doing more of 
it throughout the school break), and marvelled at the creativity of our 
students! And when we weren’t doing all that, we did our very best to 
nurture a love of literature in every student in our school.  

Wear It Purple Day 

This year the English Faculty sadly didn’t win the Wear It Purple Day door 
competition, but we gave it a red-hot go! We created a door highlighting 
the LGBTQI writers openly and visibly achieving their dreams in literature 
- over the ages. 

This is one of our favourite days of the year, as it gives us an excuse to go 
over the top in celebrating gender diversity in our school and community. 
More importantly, we love putting on our larger-than-life displays and 
inviting students to join us in being creative and sharing their art and 
stories. 

Byron Writers Festival 

This year the English excursion to the Secondary Schools Day of the Byron 
Writers Festival in Bangalow proved to be another exciting and enriching 
day out. It was a wonderful excursion, and students made the most of the 
opportunity to spend time listening to stimulating and thought-provoking 
panel discussions, as well as buying books, meeting authors, and spending 
time with other like-minded students from a host of high schools from 
both near and far. 

 

 

 

ENGLISH FACULTY 
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Book Week 

Ms McCarthy (the White Rabbit) 
orchestrated our first proper Book Week in 
some time, with scavenger hunts, book 
borrowing competitions and the obligatory 
dress up day. The English Faculty dressed 
up as characters from Alice in Wonderland 
- what a classic! (Yes, pun intended).  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Debating Challenge 

This term saw students in Years 9 and 10 
compete in the Premier’s Debating Challenge. 
Four very special students represented our 
school in the North Coast Zone and were 
victorious in two of their debates 
Unfortunately, Mullumbimby was pipped at 
the post by Byron High School in the final 
stage. However, we still finished second in the 
zone which is a fantastic achievement for all 
involved.  

 
 

 

Year 7 - Indigenous Voices 

This term, Year 7 has been exploring the importance of our First Nations Peoples and their voices. They 
have each selected an Indigenous Person who is important and interesting to them and researched their 
histories and activism. This research and biography ultimately culminated in Year 7 presenting their 
findings to the class and educating their peers about the important and amazing Indigenous Voices in our 
country.  
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Year 8’s Museum of Belonging 

In Term 3, Year 8 students have explored the concept of 
Belonging through a variety of texts in English. These texts 
represented ideas around belonging and not belonging, 
and the way this feeling can vary and is shaped by 
personal, social and cultural contexts. Students considered 
their own experiences of belonging and the connections 
they may have made with people, places, groups, 
communities and the larger world. From this study our 
students created a visual representation of their 
understanding and feeling of belonging, their choices, or 
the barriers that may exist for them. We created a 
Museum of Belonging to showcase their work and allow 
their creative voices to shine. Their pieces are varied and unique and teachers and staff are enormously 
impressed with their effort and skills. Great work Year 8 students.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 9 – Documentary study 

This term, students have been studying the codes and 
conventions of documentaries and the way 
documentaries shape our understanding of various 
issues. We analysed documentaries that explored social 
issues, considering both the messages contained within them as well as the methods used to engage 
audiences. We also examined the primary stakeholders in documentary filmmaking, considered the bias 
evident even in nonfiction texts, and discussed the importance of not believing everything we watch. 
Students have confidently delivered a presentation analysing a documentary of their choosing to their 
classmates - there are some fascinating documentaries to be seen! 

Year 10 - Discursive feature article writing 

This term has challenged Year 10 to both examine texts and their thematic qualities, and to then compose 
discursive pieces that explore (from their own perspective) the themes evident in those texts. Some classes 
studied ‘Emma’ vs ‘Clueless’ and others explored the text ‘The Outsiders’. In all cases, the focus was on 
looking at how the medium (film or novel) depicted the issues faced by characters. Students then wrote 
their own discursive articles, exploring a theme of interest to them and articulating their own perspectives 
and experiences.  
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Year 11 

This final term of Year 11 required students to engage with texts in a deep and considered manner, and to 
prepare for their final Preliminary exams. Students have worked hard on assessment tasks and in revising 
modules. Our English Studies students also worked very hard on their portfolios, so much so that Ms 
Gemma Veriga-White was able to reward their efforts with an excursion to Warner Bros Studios on the 
Gold Coast to learn about film making as part of their Big Screen module. It’s been a big term, and students 
have earned the next two weeks off before they embark on their final Year 12 studies. 

Year 12 - Bon Voyage! 

In their last ever term of school, Year 12 has continued to prove how hardworking and diligent they are. 
Our Extension 2 students have worked tirelessly to complete their 
major works and submit them for marking. These projects have 
been a year in the making so a huge congratulations to all 
Extension 2 students.  

We supported our Yr 12 students in the lead-up to their Trial 
exams and then marked the several hundred pages worth of work 
they lovingly generated at said exams for us to mark. 

As we neared the end of their time with us at school, we helped 
them revise all the content of the past year in readiness for their 
HSC, and then hosted such fun class parties - such a joyful time! 

Finally, on the last week of Term 3, the English faculty (together 
with the CAPA faculty) coordinated the Yr 12 Graduation 
Ceremony. It was a delightful send-off and many a celebratory tear 
was shed.  

 

 

 

 

Astoundingly we have come to the end of another year filled with learning and the exploration of new 

ideas, texts and concepts. Across the grades, everyone has worked hard and is ready to progress into the 
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next year of English. Thank you to all of our wonderful students for their dedication and enthusiasm over 

the year. Have a wonderful holiday break. 

Year 7 

In Term 4, Year 7 has been exploring the Hero’s Journey, a common template of stories that involve a hero 
who goes on an adventure. Students have learned about film techniques and have applied these 
techniques to a film. They have also been learning how to write extended responses in preparation for year 
8. 

 
Year 8  

Year 8 has learned how to do the ‘hard sell’ through developing excellent persuasive advertising 
campaigns, selling all kinds of products: existing and made up. Students then had to pitch their ideas to 
potential investors (the class) in the style of Shark Tank. We have some budding advertising executives in 
our midst - they were so professional! 

 

 

 

Year 9  

Year 9 have been delving into the world of crime fiction and have become experts and identifying the 
codes and conventions of the genre. We have read classic crime fiction extracts and viewed crime fiction 
films, culminating in a persuasive film review. Elementary Watson! 
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Year 10 

Earlier this term, Year 10 completed their RoSA exam to great success. Post exam, classes have been 
completing a classic novel study, exploring what the literary canon is, who is included and why. They’ve 
had a crash course in how to apply literary theories to their chosen novel and have written a literature 
review of their text. Understanding and applying critical literary theories is certainly a challenge and 
students have risen to the occasion. We think they will transition spectacularly into Stage 6. Well done Year 
10. 

 

 

 

Year 12 

Congratulations to our cohort of Year 12s who have just completed their first term of their chosen English 
course. It flies by! Everyone is evolving into the Year 12 mindset of learning, studying and completing 
assessments. This is commendable considering the rest of the school is winding down for the year, but our 
12s must maintain their focus and energy for learning. 

The Advanced English group have completed an in-depth analysis of how Arthur Miller’s allegorical play, 
The Crucible, explores individual and collective human experiences, whilst comparing and contrasting it to 
a text of their choosing. This was accompanied by engaging and professional presentations of their findings 
to the class. 
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The Standard English classes have been exploring the individual and collective human experience in Favel 
Parrett’s Past the Shallows composing an in-depth analytical essay as well as presenting a text of their 
choosing in a multi-modal presentation to the class. 

The English Studies group have also been studying the human experiences portrayed in the beautiful film 
Billy Elliot. They have responded to this text with an analytical essay.  
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INCLUSIVE LEARNING 
FACULTY 

An excursion at Killian Falls this term on a very hot day, which was so much fun! 
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Participating in the Ocean Shores Art Show 
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Multi-Sport Activities Day at Ballina Sports Centre 
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Excursion to Brunswick Heads  
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Gus graduates and attends the Year 12 Formal

Gus Strickland from 
the Inclusive Learning 
graduated with his 
Year 12 cohort and 
attended their Formal 
accompanied by his 
friend Billie. It was a 
very joyful experience 
for everyone involved. 

He also got a chance to 
do a fun picture at the 
photo booth with 
teacher Rosie Wild and 
support staff, Ann 
Esposito. 

Our best wishes to Gus 
and his family as he 
moves on to the next 
chapter of his life. 
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Lake Ainsworth Inclusive Education Camp  
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Louise Reynolds retirement 

 

Louise Reynolds who has been a support staff 

in the Inclusive Learning Centre for many years 

was farewelled this term. Some ex-staff 

members also attended. 

Thank you for all your support and our best 

wishes to Louise on her retirement. 
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After 6 years of helping us to run the Mullumbimby High School Breakfast Club, and much longer as a 

Teacher’s Aide, Louise Reynolds served her last Breakfast Club Breakfast on Monday 16 December!  

Thank you to Lou for her unwavering support for our students’ wellbeing. 

Thank you also to Mrs Thompson, Woolworths Mullumbimby, IGA Mullumbimby, Kellogg's, North Byron 
Farms and The Mullum Bakehouse, who's generous donations allow the Breakfast Club to provide a 
healthy and delicious breakfast to our students every week. 
  

BREAKFAST CLUB 
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A Spectacular End to the Year 
for Music at Mullumbimby High 
School! 

This year has been nothing short 
of extraordinary for the Music 
Department at Mullumbimby 
High School. From breathtaking 
performances to students 
proudly representing the school 
in the wider community, the 
level of talent and dedication 
displayed has been truly 
remarkable. The energy and passion for 
music have reached new heights, with 
students from all year levels embracing 
opportunities to shine. Whether on the 
assembly stage, at local venues, or during 
major school events, our students have 
consistently demonstrated their 
commitment to excellence in the arts. Their 
creativity, hard work, and collaborative 
spirit have made this year an unforgettable 
chapter in Mullumbimby High’s rich 
musical story. 

CAPA 2024 Showcase 

The Creative and Performing Arts (CAPA) Showcase was a standout highlight 
of the year, bringing together students from across all year levels to deliver 
exceptional performances. The night was a true celebration of the arts, with 
stunning musical acts, visual displays, and theatrical presentations capturing 
the spirit of creativity within our school. From classical ensembles to 
contemporary showcases, the talent on display left audiences inspired and in 
awe. The CAPA Showcase not only demonstrated the artistic flair of our 
students but also served as a reminder of the incredible support and pride 
within our school community. 

Year 12 HSC Performances 

A milestone moment this year was the HSC music performances by our 
talented Year 12 students. These dedicated individuals poured their heart 
and soul into their work, delivering performances that were both technically 
impressive and emotionally powerful. From intricate classical pieces to 
innovative modern compositions, the students’ artistry and dedication shone through, earning praise from 
teachers, peers, and external assessors alike. A particular highlight was Satria Sutena's outstanding 
performance, which earned him an Encore nomination—a prestigious recognition of excellence in HSC 

CAPA FACULTY 
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music. These performances were a true celebration of the students’ hard work and musical journeys, and 
we are confident that they will continue to thrive and make their mark in the world of music and beyond.  

Assemblies and School Events  

Throughout the year, our students have 
consistently impressed the school 
community with exceptional performances 
at assemblies and various school events. 
From captivating solo acts to dynamic small 
ensembles, each performance showcased 
not only the musical skill of our students but 
also their growing confidence and passion 
for the arts. These moments have become 
an integral part of school life, fostering a 
culture of artistic appreciation and 
celebration among students and staff alike. 
The enthusiasm and dedication displayed by 

our performers have enriched the school community and highlighted the incredible talent within our Music 
Department. 

 

Representing Our School in the Wider Community 

This year, our music students have had the privilege of performing at 
various venues across Mullumbimby and the surrounding community, 
including local festivals, concerts, and competitions. Their performances 
have been met with enthusiastic applause and glowing feedback, further 
solidifying our school’s reputation as a hub of musical excellence. These 
opportunities have allowed students to connect with wider audiences, 
share their talent, and build lasting memories. The pride they’ve brought to 
Mullumbimby High is immeasurable, and their contributions have left a 
lasting impression across the town. 

As the year draws to a close, we reflect with immense pride on the 
incredible achievements of our music students. From the dazzling highlights 
of the CAPA Showcase to the outstanding efforts of our HSC students and 
the enthusiastic participation in community events, this has been a year to 
remember. Mullumbimby High’s music program continues to thrive, and we 
can’t wait to see what the future holds for our talented students. Here’s to 

another year of creativity, collaboration, and unforgettable music! Mr Joshua Sharp 
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Participation of our school at the annual Ocean Shores Art Expo 
 
Our students entered the annual Ocean Shores Art Expo this term, with artworks in many categories 
including sculpture, watercolour, painting and charcoal. We had many winners, and highly commended. 
MHS also received a special mention from the judges on the high quality of the artwork from MHS 
students. We are very proud of the work and dedication of MHS Visual Art Students. Here are some of the 
students' artworks on display.  
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Year 7 have been making artwork inspired by the major work of Year 12 student Georgie Osborne. 
Georgie's major work uses surrealist techniques that explore the subconscious mind. Through 
continuous drawing, Georgie's artwork invites audiences to discover the images and characters 
provoked by their subconscious, for the sake of self-nourishment and enjoyment. You can see here 
year 7 students playfully exploring the possibility of their imagination.  

 

 

 

 

Students in Year 7 

works 

 

  



Mullumbimby High School Term 4 - 2024 
 

The Lyrebird 25 
 

Year 12 Georgie Osborne Major Works   
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Year 10 Drama students perform Peter Pan along with a host of other 

children’s stories to the students at Ocean Shores Public school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DRAMA 
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Science Extension Class  

Mullumbimby High's first ever Science Extension class all completed the HSC course and will all be 
published in the Department of Education's Journal of Science Extension Research - vol. 4, 2025. This is a 
huge accomplishment for the students.  

This scientific journal is a celebration of students' achievements in scientific research in the Science 
Extension course. It illustrates the depth and quality of scientific output that our inspired high school 
science students can produce when unfettered by content-driven investigations. Ms Brodee Jeffrey 

 

(L to R) Nina Colli, 
Rotem Hadad, Ms 
Brodee Jeffrey, 
Henrietta Barry and 
Klare Constable.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Biology Excursion 

Year 12 students were lucky enough to see the 
brewery at Wandana in full swing as it was their 
brewing day the morning we arrived. The students are 
studying microbiology and fermentation as one of their 
first topics for the HSC. During the visit, students 
learned about the brewing process, from the array of 
enzymes used to produce the sugars to the different 
types of yeast used for each type of beer in the 
fermentation process. 

In an Australian first, Wandana uses sound vibrations, 
ie. different types of music for each type of beer that 

increases the fermentation process by up to 30% and adds different flavour profiles. And yes! it’s backed 
up by science.  

We would like to thank our expert tour guide Rupert for his time and passion in showing the students the 
hands-on way to integrate learning with real-world applications, and the importance of sustainability in 
commercial practices.  Mr Mat Hall 

  

SCIENCE FACULTY 
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Marine Studies 
 
Year 12 Marine students ventured to the Tweed River late in the term for an industry related excursion. On 
the Catch a Crab tour, this educational day had lots of fun with students learning about the biology and 
aquaculture of Mud Crabs and Oysters. After a nourishing fish and chips lunch we heard about various 
employment opportunities from different groups related to the marine industry. 
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Movie World for the Physics Class 

 

 

 

The HSC Physics class went to Movie World to study real world applications of advanced mechanics, 

particularly circular motion, in roller coaster rides. Students collected data both on the rides and by timing 

them from the ground. They will complete calculations to analyse the forces, energy and motion involved 

back in the classroom. Thank you to Mrs Langtry for driving them.  

Mrs Brodee Jeffrey 
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Gymnastics 

This term, in PDHPE students have been 
embracing the challenge and excitement of 
gymnastics during their lessons. With a 
focus on developing strength, flexibility, 
coordination, and balance, students have 
explored a variety of movements and 
routines designed to enhance their physical 
skills and confidence. 

Students have learned the fundamentals of 
gymnastics, including floor exercises, 
balance activities, and tumbling techniques. 
Emphasis has been placed on safety, teamwork, and personal growth. 

The highlight of the unit has been witnessing students work 
collaboratively to create group routines, combining their 
individual skills into polished performances. This not only 
showcased their athletic ability but also fostered creativity, 
problem-solving, and communication skills. 

 
Learning Journey interviews 

Our Year 7–10 students have successfully participated in 
their Learning Journey interviews, a unique initiative 
designed to celebrate their achievements, reflect on their 
learning, and provide valuable interview experience. 

Throughout the process, students presented a task or 
multiple tasks they had completed this year, highlighting 
their dedication and growth. To prepare, they curated or 
expanded their digital portfolios and used a set of guiding 
questions to articulate their learning journeys.  

PDHPE FACULTY 
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This event not only celebrated the students’ personal success but also provided a platform to cultivate 
critical thinking, self-reflection, and real-world readiness. We are incredibly proud of the enthusiasm and 
effort demonstrated by all participants and look forward to seeing them apply these skills in their future 
endeavours. 

Outdoor Education camp 

The Year 9 and 10 outdoor education camp 
at Lake Arragan provided students with an 
unforgettable experience, combining 
adventure, camaraderie, and the stunning 
natural beauty of the Australian coastline. 
Over the course of the camp, students 
immersed themselves in a wide range of 
activities, from riding the waves during 
exhilarating surf sessions to casting lines for 
a relaxing afternoon of fishing. Each surf 
lesson brought thrills and laughter, as 
students challenged themselves to master 
the waves, while fishing provided a quieter 
moment to appreciate the peaceful 



Mullumbimby High School Term 4 - 2024 
 

The Lyrebird 33 
 

surroundings and the satisfaction of patience and persistence. 

Bushwalking expeditions allowed students to explore the diverse flora and fauna of the area, revealing 
hidden trails and spectacular coastal views. Through shared experiences, students formed new friendships 
and strengthened existing bonds, fostering a sense of teamwork and connection that extended beyond the 
camp activities. 

Evenings were spent reflecting on the day’s adventures and enjoying time around the campfire, where 
stories, laughter, and the starry sky added to the magic of the experience. The Lake Arragan camp provided 
memories that will last a lifetime. 

Part of the Outdoor Education course involves our students appreciating the variety of benefits we gain 
from connecting with the natural environment. The course aims to support lifelong health, well-being and 
relationships through exploration and experience of the outdoors. There is a particular focus on local area 
landmarks, so for our last double period of the year we visited Boogarem Falls.  
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Ms Tara Gallagher organized a Zoom meeting with our Japanese exchange students who came in Term 3. 
The host students from Mullumbimby High School and some of their friends joined the meeting. Our 
Japanese students had prepared a PowerPoint presentation in English on places of interest in Japan such as 
the island of Hokkaido, Sapporo’s ice statues, the old city of Kyoto and Nara. They also showed us some 
natural wonders from their island of Toshima, various festivals and the learning opportunities they have. 
When they turned the camera so we could see the view from their classroom, we all gasped at the amazing 
view over the ocean and the neighbouring islands. 

Thank you to the teachers in Toshima and Mullumbimby for organising such a great fun learning 

experience. 

 

 

  

MEETING WITH OUR JAPANESE FRIENDS FROM TOSHIMA ISLAND 
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Rugby 

 

Mullumbimby High School Under 16’s Rugby League team take the honours at the NRL Titans 7s 

Competition. 

A late season Rugby League 7s opportunity for our U16’s boys gave them one last chance to showcase their 

skills after their club grand final win just a month or so earlier. 

Our team: Jordy Barnes, Finn Britian, Dallas Browning, Tristan Burgess, Aiden Gersh, Chase Hall, Klay Jones, 

Ben McCallum, Cohen Robinson, and faithful water boy Taylor Simpson (injured) all played well and 

progressed through the pool stages easily, finishing in first place. That result pitted them against a 

dangerous Ballina Coast High School team in the final. The boys went about their business with enthusiasm 

in both defence and attack and importantly scored the first try thanks to some elusive foot work from 

Dallas Browning. Klay Jones and Aiden Gersh were both on fire and the Mullumbimby boys got out to three 

tries to one lead. Ballina were awarded their second try despite some desperate last line defence from Klay, 

who was sent from the field in controversial circumstances after the was awarded. Following the send-off 

Ballina came charging back and took the lead four tries to three. Just before full time Finn Britian slipped 

through a gap and dived over to tie the game at four tries all. Full time was blown, and the boys had 

secured the win due to them scoring the first try of the game. 

Aiden Gersh was a pillar of strength throughout the game, often shattering the defensive line and scoring 

two great tries. Jordy Barnes was best on field in the final, he played tirelessly, taking the hard runs and 

cutting down Ballina’s big boys in defence. 

Mr Binkley. 

 

SPORTS ACHIEVEMENTS 
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Swimming Age Champions Trophies 

16 years Aiden Gersh – Harriet Killips 

  

14 years Riley Schenk – Frida Askill 

13 years Zachary Shaw – Yoland Longworth 

12 years Douglas Shaw – Annita Watson 

AWD Lumar Roberts – Billie McKenzie 

 

Athletics Age Champions Trophies 

16 years Finn McKenzie – Juliette Adlard 

15 years Taylor Simpson – Mia McKenzie 

14 years Sol Sandison – Amarni Kelly 

13 years Kahlan Te Pari – Ava Davidson 

12 years Douglas Shaw – Ayla Avoniko 

AWD Snr Kye Shepherd-Newell 

AWD Jnr Ziggi Kieser 

 

Cross Country Age Champions Trophies 

16 years Finn McKenzie – Zoe Towers 

15 years James Muddle – Polly Jefed 

14 years  Ruben Polo Angeli – Kyla Coulter 

13 years Rocco Davidson – Lili-Rose Newell 

12 years Douglas Shaw – Ayla Avoniko 

AWD Senior Phoenix Dwyer 

 

Rugby League 

Summer Browning FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Klay Jones FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Rhianna Browning NC – represented North Coast at NSW CHS 

  

Softball  

Rhianna Browning NC – represented North Coast at NSW CHS 

  

Touch Football U16  

Summer Browning NC – represented North Coast at NSW CHS 

Mia McKenzie NC – represented North Coast at NSW CHS 

 

Swimming  

Frida Askill FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Mira Brittain NC – represented North Coast at NSW CHS 

Kai Davidson FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Phoenix Dwyer FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Harriet Killips NC – represented North Coast at NSW CHS 

Mia McKenzie NC – represented North Coast at NSW CHS 

Katelyn Russo NC – represented North Coast at NSW CHS 

Riley Schenk FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

  

BJ Keers NC – represented North Coast at NSW CHS 
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Billie McKenzie FNC - AWD Swimming Age Champion 

 

Cross Country 

Scarlet Clifford  NC – represented North Coast at NSW CHS 

Yarrow Alletson NC – represented North Coast at NSW CHS 

Zac Boyd Fotiades NC – represented North Coast at NSW CHS 

Avalon Coulter FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Kyla Coulter NC – represented North Coast at NSW CHS 

Rocco Davidson FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Charlie McKenzie FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Jess Sharman NC – represented North Coast at NSW CHS 

Zilla Wolff NC – represented North Coast at NSW CHS 

Douglas Shaw NC – represented North Coast at NSW CHS 

Zac Boyle FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Eva Colli FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Ava Davidson FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Gabrielle Fehlberg FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Jamila Ganly FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Mali Inukihaangana FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Marc Lewis Good FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Sydney May FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Toby McHugh FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

James Muddle FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Patrick Nelson Garrett FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Cleo Osborne FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Sofia Peacock FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Elden Pelling FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Orion Railean FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

William Russo FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Ayla Avoniko NC – represented North Coast at NSW CHS 

 

Athletics  

Zachary Boyle FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Rhianna Browning FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Summer Browning FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Taminya Browning FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Kyla Coulter FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Rocco Davidson FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

BJ Keers NC – represented North Coast at NSW CHS 

Armani Kelly FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Liam-John Ludlow NC – represented North Coast at NSW CHS 

Mia McKenzie FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Elden Pelling NC – represented North Coast at NSW CHS 

Kye Shepherd-Newell NC – represented North Coast at NSW CHS 

Eden Vardy NC – represented North Coast at NSW CHS 

Zilla Wolff FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Ava Davidson FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Jonah Alletson FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 
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Frank Constable FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Amalia Hezron FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Harper Johnson FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Sydney May FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Willow Nelson FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Sofia Peacock FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Cosmo Quinn FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Douglas Shaw FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Kahlan Te Pairi FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Maisy Hickling FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Daisy King FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Arlo Lyne FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Riley Schenk FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Kai Davidson FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Jake McDonald FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Hamish Merrell FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Juliette Adlard FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Yarrow Alletson FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Aiden Gersh FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Toby McHugh FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

James Muddle FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Jade Ryder FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Jess Sharman FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Sashi Shearer FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Taylor Simpson FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Leon Weir FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Jasper Willis FNC – represented FNC at North Coast CHS 

Congratulations to the above students who made it at the North Coast and Far North 

Coast level in the Combined High Schools competitions in 2024! 
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North Coast School Sports Blue Award 

The Most prestigious award from the NSW School Sport 

Association was presented to Year 12 student Marielou 

Baudouin. 

Marielou was awarded the North Coast Blue Award for 

outstanding performance in Tennis during 2024.  She was 

deemed as worthy of this award having consistently 

displayed the highest level of performance, attitude and fair 

play. 

 

 

 

 

North Coast School Sports Recognition Award 

Lilly Donnelly was awarded the North Coast Sports 

Recognition certificate for her achievement in football. She 

was deemed as worthy of this award having consistently 

displayed the highest level of performance, attitude and fair 

play.  

 

 
 
 
 
Baseball Champion 
 
Congratulations to Patrick Nielsen-Garrett in Year 7, played 
in the Country Championships baseball tournament in Coffs 
Harbour over the September holidays. The team who 
represents all of the Far North coast area and train in 
Lismore won their division in the tournament. A great 
achievement for this Far North Coast U14’s team.  
 
Patrick also won the award for the Most Valued Team 
Spirit.  
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YEAR 11 visit the Hijinx Hotel for a day of fun filled activities and team building 
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It has been another wonderful and very full term in agriculture in term 4. We would like to thank our Year 

8 classes, the 100- and 200-hour stage 5 classes and our year 11 class for all their amazing efforts and 

contributions in their respective courses this year and wish them all the very best in 2025. It has been an 

educationally fruitful journey, where we have seen them grow and prosper as agricultural students. In 

term 4, students completed their tractor training, helped extend our Ag farm bushtucker garden, built on 

their cropping skills and farm management, developed animal husbandry and propagation skills, 

investigated careers in agriculture, helped repair our Ag farm fencing, constructed temporary electric 

fencing, discovered new technological innovations in agricultural science and learned how valuable and fun 

it is to succeed working as a team towards a group outcome. 

 

 

 

  

AGRICULTURE 
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On Friday 29th November, 8 of our Year 8 Maths wizards ventured to Banora Point High School for the 

annual Maths Olympiad challenge. These legends took out first and second place and subsequently we 

won the overall "Best School Award". It was a day of arduous mental gymnastics, but nothing could faze 

this amazing bunch! 

Congratulations to Charlie Mckenzie, Jemilla Ganly, Sol Sandison, Cleo Osborne, Oliver McHugh, Mira 

Brittain, Zacary Johnston and Amiee Patterson for upholding Mullumbimby High School values and 

ultimately "playing the game." 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MATHEMATICS 
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BUSH FOOD GARDEN 

'Slowly but surely our new school bush food garden is 

taking shape. Sending out a big thank you to: 

• Uncle Franc at Fingal Head Public School for 

sharing his knowledge and giving a tour of their 

extensive bush food garden. 

• The students and staff from the Hands On 

Learning project in Term 4 2023 for the hard 

work they did to make the wooden garden bed 

terracing, clear the area of debris, and fill the 

garden with soil (huge job)! 

• The staff and students who helped plant the 

seedlings and, more recently, weed, mulch, 

and name tag the plants. 

A big improvement already on the patch of earth that 

was there!' – Ms Kellie Gough 
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Business Studies and Commerce 2025 
 
Our Business Studies and Commerce students participated in 

several competitions and workshops this semester. 
 
Two students from Mullumbimby High School secured second place at the Plan Your Own Enterprise 
competition. Competing against 114 entries in the group division, their innovative business plan and pitch 
for a mobile butcher service offering ethical butchering and processing impressed the judges.  Their 
success highlights the students' ability to apply business concepts to real-world contexts, showcasing their 
skills in business operations and functions. 
 
 
 

HUMAN SOCIETY AND ITS 
ENVIRONMENT 

https://www.facebook.com/mullumbimbyhigh?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWiksqb3Gkr3vsxdBypc-FEHqpQDwVgc2n0K3pAXVOBd-atiF9rTSxbCKGECq1-Pf01ANMSrgmQOWmwCUFIyYka8Tmat4wPL3fIoAbriAmI3wc3Cu9_ZfntHWORqmtpo2SkTodPj2I8tIhXYVb6YxymLz9dJqwDsOy3n1kDj3Qf37w6sfyl5fA5RwD90rM3PvSt2P2sN0XY0qA1nn35odE7xVHG4Vq2AMFFw99IRottng&__tn__=-%5dK-y-R
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Social Media and Content Creation Workshop  

Year 10 Commerce and Year 12 Business Studies students participated in a social media and Content 

Creation workshop hosted by Media for Millennials. This course taught highly desirable and transferable 

employability skills. Students were also shown how to use social media as a business tool and explored 

career opportunities in this industry before creating their own digital media advertisement. 

 

 

 

Entrepreneurial Mindset Webinar and Guest Speaker 

Students attended the Launch Your Career Webinar hosted by TAFE NSW. This webinar connected 

students with industry experts to explore career pathways. The webinar outlined the importance of 

developing innovative thinking and the approaches to thinking like entrepreneurs.  

Year 10 Commerce students were also lucky enough to have guest speaker, James Safajou, come into class. 

James is currently a mortgage broker but has also successfully operated several businesses within the 

Byron Shire. He discussed the importance of saving, setting yourself up for the future, and maintaining a 

good credit rating. He also offered excellent general advice and pitfalls to avoid as the students’ progress 

towards independence.   
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ASX Schools Share market Game 

Year 10 Commerce students learnt about investing and the Share Market. Each received a virtual $50,000 
to invest over 10 weeks. The prices students bought and sold were the same as those in the live market, so 
this was as close as you could get to real-life share trading.  
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Mullumbimby High School is a participating school of the 

Educational Pathways Program (EPP) a Department of 

Education initiative that complements existing careers 

education activities. In addition, our students are engaged with industry opportunities coordinated by the 

Regional Industry Education Partnerships program and CONNECT Northern Rivers.  We thank Vanessa 

Perrin, Head Teacher, Careers, EPP; Rachel Copeland, SBAT Engagement Officer; Tracy Bolt, REIP and Ben 

Swords, CONNECT NR for your continued support of students at Mullumbimby High School and providing a 

range of career education opportunities.  Special thanks also to the Mullumbimby High School Executive, 

SASS Team, Year Advisers and staff for continually supporting the MHS career program.  

VET AMBASSADORS  
Week 1 of Term 4 started with the EPP initiative of VET Ambassadors sharing career pathways with Year 9 
and Year 10 students.  The EPP VET Ambassadors shared their personal experiences and answered 
questions from students about interest areas, study plans and career goals.  The four VET Ambassadors 
have backgrounds in Retail; Early Childhood Education and Care; Construction; Automotive and Digital 
Communications and Media.  
 
A highlight was when VET Ambassador, Ammaleah Astruc, recognised a student she had met over three 
years ago at Mullumbimby High School and was able to follow up on the career pathway of Kaliyah 
Browning, Year 12 student, who graduated this year, completing a School Based Apprenticeship and 
Traineeship at Brunswick Heads Public School and attaining the Cert III in School Based Education Support.  
 
EPP START YOUR FUTURE  
An EPP initiative with Year 10 students attending an eight-week course at Kingscliff TAFE to explore VET 
pathways.  This term, students have been involved in Bakery, Automotive and Barbering.  From this 
experience over the past year, we have students heading to study an External-VET course at TAFE as part 
of their senior studies in Aviation, Bakery, Early Childhood Education and Care, Maritime Operations and 
Electrotechnology.  Most of these courses are two years and Year 10 students have needed to finalise their 
application by end of this term.  
 
INDUSTRY VISITS – Byron Bay Wildlife Sanctuary and Bunnings Byron Bay  
Year 9 students studying via the Mullum Project were engaged in industry visits to explore career pathways 
in Animal Care and Wildlife Rehabilitation, Hospitality, Landscape Construction, Event Management, 
Logistics, Retail, Maintenance and Management.  Thank you to both Lisa Wood, Byron Bay Wildlife 
Sanctuary and Lauren Napier, Bunnings Warehouse Byron Bay and your teams for sharing with us many 
different career pathways within each organisation.  
 
YEAR 10 LEARNING JOURNEY INTERVIEWS  
Mullumbimby High School students are engaged with presenting their educational experiences and 
learning from the past year as part of the Learning Journey program.  With Year 10 students, we engage 
local employers to undertake the interviews with Year 12 and Year 9 students.  This enables students to 
build confidence and gain feedback not only on their learning, also on preparing for an interview with 
being professional, gaining skills in presentation skills and being mindful of their body language.  We 
sincerely thank the Mullumbimby Chamber of Commerce for engaging with our school to promote this 
activity amongst members.   
 
 
 
 

FROM THE CAREERS’ OFFICE 
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A big shout out and THANK YOU to the following EPP Careers Team and local employers who were involved 
in this year’s Learning Journey interviews: 
 

• Mullum Coop - Ian Frian, General Manager  

• Byron Shire Council, Katrina Blewitt  

• Collision Repair Centre, Billinudgel – David Randle  

• Byron Community College – Anne Stovin, General Manager  

• Head Teacher Careers, EPP - Vanessa Perrin  

• SBAT Engagement Officer, EPP - Rachel Copeland  

• DET Pathways Engagement Officer - Rikki Bowden  

• CONNECT Northern Rivers, Youth Engagement Officer - Ben Swords  

• Southern Cross University Ambassador - Morgan  

• Paul Prior, First National Byron Bay  

• Julia Coulter, Santos Organics.  
  

 

 
Pictured here: Interviewing Year 10 Student, Zoe with Year 12 Student, Matilda and Morgan, SCU Ambassador   
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QLD UNI Tour  
 
An amazing trip was had for the annual Queensland UNI tour where we visited five Universities over two 
days and stayed overnight in a UNI Residential College – St Leo’s College, UQ.  We sincerely thank the 
Student Recruitment teams, including Student Ambassadors of the following Universities, Southern Cross 
University; Griffith University; QUT, University of Queensland and Bond University for sharing their time 
with us as we explored each campus and several faculties.   
 
Incredible thanks for QUT for funding our student’s participation which significantly reduced the cost of 
this overnight excursion.  Along with SCU starting us off with breakfast and Bond University finishing our 
excursion with lunch. Each University offered an insight into applying to UNI and different areas of study 
from SCU health faculty, QUT Robotics program and a highlight for our science students was a talk from 
Professor Darren Martin's on “Inventing materials for a better world” and a tour of the labs.  Professor 
Martin is from the Northern Rivers, and we are so thankful that he took up the opportunity with post-
graduate students to share their current research projects with our students.  
 
This overnight excursion is jointly coordinated with the Careers Advisers from Murwillumbah Learning 
Community High School and Tweed River High School.  THANK YOU to Cristhian Colli, Head Teacher, 
Science and Mrs Brodee Jeffrey, Year 12 Year Adviser for supporting this trip.  
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WORK EXPERIENCE – Year 10   
 
The Mullumbimby High School Work 
Experience program has a long tradition of 
support from local employers and provides the 
opportunity for students to improve their ideas 
about their post-school options.  Our employers 
range from sole operators to government 
organisations and a huge shout out to Byron 
Shire Council; Byron Central Hospital and 
Principal David Lees and the team at 
Mullumbimby Public School for all hosting five 
students.  Leading into Christmas, there is no 
doubt that a lot of fun was had by our three 
students being hosted at Coolamon Villas with 
support of Ashlee Crawford, Lifestyle 
Coordinator from decorating Christmas Trees, 
baking cookies, spending time with residents 
and lots of singing.   
 
Thank you to our Year 10 students, their parents/carers for supporting their work experience and the 
following employers and teams for supporting our Year 10 students to increase their knowledge of the 
world of work.  
 
THANK YOU   

1st Financial Solutions Pty Ltd 
Area 1 Project Immersive 

Bakers & Daughters 
Bangalow Vets 

Bay Motel, Byron Bay 
Bodyworkz Fitness & Wellness Centre 

Brunswick Heads Public School 
Byron Central Hospital 

Byron Community College 
Byron Shire Council 

Byron Bay Wildlife Sanctuary 
Cheap Thrills Co 

Chincogan Mechanical Repairs 
Cobbers Child Care Centre, Mullumbimby 

Commercial Bank Chambers, Lismore 
Conscious Ground 

Coolamon Villa 
Crystal Castle 

Definition Studios 
Enchanted Wood Nursery 
Flash Computer Services 

Happy Timbers 

IT Land Gold Coast 
Jai Huntley Electrical 

Kool Beanz Mullumbimby 
KryptSurf Technology 

Mullumbimby District Neighbourhood Centre 
Mullumbimby Golf Club 

Mullum Heads 
Mullumbimby Pet Shop 

Mullumbimby Public School 
Newrybar Public School 

Rebellyous Cake Co 
Rowie The Label 

Salisbury Building Projects 
SCU 

Soggy Bottom Studios 
Surf Toyota 

Swell Building 
The Echo 

The Hum Café Byron Bay 
The Pocket Public School 

VetLove Billinudgel 

  
 
 



Mullumbimby High School Term 4 - 2024 
 

The Lyrebird 52 
 

2025  
 
Going forward, the MHS Careers Education program will continue to expand into 2025 as we are currently 
planning to explore career opportunities for MHS students in the Fashion/Textile industry and engage 
students interested in Early Childhood Education and Care and/or teaching through a reading program 
with our Public Schools.  Along with the Year 10 Work Experience, UNI Lunchtime sessions and the annual 
EPP Aviation; Hospitality and Marine/Fishing industry expos – next year is shaping up to be a year of career 
learning experiences.  
 

  
 

 
 

Baking students and VET Ambassadors 

meeting in our school library 
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Pictured: Left to Right - Kelly Spilstead (Principal Term 1-3), Safiya Wilkinson (Captain), Gabe Libonati (Vice 

Captain), John Ray (Captain) and Rotem Hadad (Vice Captain).  

We said farewell to the fantastic 2024 Captains and Vice Captains and welcomed in the new leaders. 

 

 

Pictured: Left to right- Bonnie Martin (Vice Captain), Matilda Langtry (Vice Captain), Mr Johnson (Relieving 

Principal), Solomon Wolff (Captain) and Monet Shortland (Captain) 

 

STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE COUNCIL 
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Messages from our Student Leaders 

The senior leadership team is proud to be able to congratulate year 11’s smooth transition into year 12 

over the past term. In week 6, the year 11 presentation assembly was a success, and as a celebratory 

afternoon, the captains hosted a year 12 movie night. In week 7, year 12 went on a uni roadshow, visiting 

five different universities in Queensland and learning about the different opportunities after high school. 

Year 12 is excited to have a well-deserved break and to enter 2025 with a strong determination to 

complete the year and make it a good one. We also wish the best for all other years and are excited to be 

the exemplary leaders of Mullumbimby High School. Monet Shortland 

2024 has been a tremendous year for all of Mullumbimby High School, regaining our hall from the floods 

and many impressive sporting and academic achievements. With the help and support of SRC and the 

senior leadership team, MHS has established the Environmental Awareness Team and the request funds 

program and run fundraisers for Dementia awareness and International Women's Day. These initiatives 

and fundraisers have helped our school and the wider community, and the student council is eager to 

serve the school community again next year. We should all be proud of the extraordinary effort and results 

all students have accomplished throughout MHS. These upcoming holidays are a well-deserved break for 

all. The SRC and Captains wish everyone a safe and happy holiday. Matilda Langtry 

 

As the Mullumbimby High School community, we have achieved so much this year. We have finally 

reopened all buildings in the school, allowing our teachers to educate without restriction and providing our 

students with the freedom to learn with the high-quality facilities we have available here at Mullum. 

Following this, we have seen many athletes excelling across a broad range of individual and team sports, 

having significant success and students shining in their academic journeys, proving that at Mullum we 

achieve great things. There is so much for our Mullum community to be proud of this year, and we should 

look forward to the opportunities and success 2025 will bring us. Solomon Wolff 

It has been such a bittersweet term as we said goodbye to the class of 2024 and with some of year 11 

completing HSC exams, but it has ultimately been exciting. I am looking forward to next year and to having 

the ability to use all of our new facilities that have been recently repaired, such as the hospitality kitchens 



Mullumbimby High School Term 4 - 2024 
 

The Lyrebird 55 
 

and the hall. I hope you all enjoy your well-deserved holidays, looking forward to a great year next 

year.  Bonnie Martin 

 

Mullumbimby High School Environmental Awareness Team: A Year of Positive Change! 

We are excited to share that the Mullumbimby High School Environmental Awareness Team has 

successfully completed its first half-year of operation! Launched in Term 2 in the middle of June, this 

passionate group of students has worked hard to make our school more environmentally conscious and 

sustainable. 

 

Pictured: Gabriel Fehlberg, Luke Beaton and Zac Johnson with Senior Researcher Dr Douglas Tait at the 

Ocean Voices event 

This year, our Year 7 students created vibrant, informative posters to help us 

understand what belongs in each bin, focusing on the commonly mistaken 

items from the canteen. These eye-catching visuals are proudly displayed 

around the school, guiding everyone to sort waste more effectively. 

In addition, the team has been active with daily Sentral notices, reminding us 

all about the correct disposal of coffee cups, ensuring they go into the red 

bin (not the yellow!) and encouraging the return and recycling of 10-cent 

deposit bottles. We can collect the funds to support more school initiatives 

by placing them in classroom bins. 

I am incredibly proud of the team’s dedication and look forward to seeing 

even more progress in the year ahead. Together, we’re making 

Mullumbimby High School a greener, cleaner learning place! 

Watch for more updates and thank you for supporting our environmental journey! Monet Shortland (Year 

12) 

  



Mullumbimby High School Term 4 - 2024 
 

The Lyrebird 56 
 

Year 7 Materials Technology students have 

been focused on designing and constructing 

timber pencil boxes. This project helps them develop skills in measuring, cutting, assembling timber, and 

documenting their progress in portfolios. 

 

TECHNOLOGY 
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Year 8 Material Technology students in Trimester 2 successfully designed and constructed flat-pack fire pits 

using metalwork tools. After completing their fire pits, they had the opportunity to test them out by 
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roasting marshmallows. Trimester 3 students are now focusing on creating custom fire pit case boxes, 

learning new practical skills and attention to detail. 
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Our Year 9 Design and Technology class has been working towards creating a 10:1 LEGO figure. Students 

have utilised the timber lathe to carve out the LEGO heads and are now nearing completion of the timber 

and decorative components. Throughout the project, students are documenting their design process in 

digital portfolios, showcasing their creativity and craftsmanship. 
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Mullumbimby High School Term 4 - 2024 
 

The Lyrebird 63 
 



Mullumbimby High School Term 4 - 2024 
 

The Lyrebird 64 
 

 

 

 

Year 9 Construction students have been hard at work finalising their cement top coffee tables this term. 

They have successfully created formwork moulds and poured cement tops, which were then attached to 

the table legs. This project has provided them with valuable hands-on experience, enhancing their 

technical skills and understanding of key construction techniques. The students are proud of their 

completed tables and the skills they've gained throughout the process. 
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The Junior Support class has been busy this term with hands-on projects that showcase their growing skills. 

They successfully constructed two possum homes, which have been installed in the school's agricultural 

area, contributing to local wildlife support. The students also designed and built treat dispensers, applying 

their measuring, cutting, drilling, sanding, and engineering skills. They had a great time putting their 

creations to the test by filling them with treats for a fun and engaging conclusion to the project. 
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Congratulations to Year 10 Class of 2024! 

 

 

 

YEAR 10 FORMAL 
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Congratulations to Year 12 class of 2024! 

 

 

 

  

YEAR 12 FORMAL 
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 COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 


